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To all interested parties 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear colleague, 

 

Energy Code Reform: Membership of the Modification Process Workgroup 

 

We would like to thank stakeholders who responded to our request for volunteers to join 

Ofgem’s Modification Process Workgroup (MPW).1 To provide visibility to stakeholders, this 

letter confirms the membership of the MPW. 

 

Context 

Alongside our January 2024 consultation on the implementation of energy code reform, we 

published a request for volunteers to join an Ofgem led workgroup. The purpose of this 

workgroup (the MPW) is to support Ofgem in the development of an updated code 

modification process which we expect to consult on as part of our work to implement 

energy code reform.  

 

We received a high number of responses from industry stakeholders, and we are grateful to 

respondents who offered their time to participate in the MPW. In our request for volunteers, 

we explained that if we received more volunteers than could be accommodated as 

members of the workgroup, we would aim to select members who: 

 

• have cross code expertise 

• can provide multiple constituency or industry perspectives 

• are, or were previously, a member of a code panel 

• can commit to attending all meetings 

• have the broadest relevant skills and knowledge.  

 

 
1 Expressions of interest to join the Modification Process Workgroup (ofgem.gov.uk) 

Email: industrycodes@ofgem.gov.uk Date: 19 April 2024 

 

 

https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/Expressions%20of%20interest%20to%20join%20the%20Modification%20Process%20Workgroup.pdf
mailto:industrycodes@ofgem.gov.uk
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We assessed the responses against these considerations and have also sought to balance 

representation across the different industry codes as far as possible.  

 

MPW members 

Alex Travell  BUUK Infrastructure 

Catherine Duggan Electricity North West  

Garth Graham Scottish and Southern Energy  

Graeme Vincent SP Energy Networks   

Jonathan Hawkins Retail Energy Code Company  

Kate Elleman Joint Office of Gas Transporters  

Kevin Woollard Centrica 

Lorna Mallon Gemserv 

Mark Dunk Energy Networks Association  

Phil Hare Independent Member & Deputy Chair of the BSC panel   

Richard Colwill Electralink  

Richard Pomroy Wales & West Utilities 

Richard Woodward National Grid Electricity Transmission 

Sam Hughes Citizens Advice 

Sarah Carter  National Grid ESO 

Steve Mulinganie SEFE Energy UK 

 

Lisa Charlesworth Ofgem (Chair) 

Roberta Fernie Ofgem 

Jennifer Semple Ofgem 

 

Next steps 

We propose to hold five workgroup sessions between May and July 2024. The outcomes of 

the workgroup will be reflected in our future consultation on detailed implementation 

arrangements for code reform.2 

 

We look forward to working with colleagues on the MPW and continuing to engage with all 

interested stakeholders on energy code reform.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Lisa Charlesworth 

Head of Code Governance Reform 

 
2 Forward Work Programme 2024/25 (ofgem.gov.uk) 

https://www.ofgem.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-03/2024-25_FWP_FINAL.pdf

